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Royal Kings Park Tennis Club Inc. 

21 Kings Park Road 

Kings Park WA 6005 

Ph: (08) 9321 3035 

Email : rkptc@iinet.net.au 

http://royalkingsparktennisclub.com.au/ 

Office Hours 

Tue/Thu 

9.30am – 12.30pm 

 

ROYAL KINGS PARK TENNIS CLUB 

COMMITTEE 

Gerry Hofmann – President 

Laurie Eastwood – Vice-President 

Dietmar Mazanetz – Treasurer 

Greg Jacobs - Secretary 

Tim Wilkinson – Captain 

Michael Naylor – Vice Captain 

Sacha DeVelle – Heritage Officer 

Members of Committee 

Ric O’Donnell 

Laurie Barnes 

Michael Taylor 

 

RECIPROCAL CLUBS 

Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club – Melbourne 

RAC Club Australia – Sydney 

Memorial Drive Tennis Club – Adelaide 

Hong Kong Cricket Club – Hong Kong 

Singapore Cricket Club – Singapore 

Penang Sports Club – Penang 

British Club – Bangkok 

Ibiza Club – Bengal 

ACT National T&C Club – Canberra 

Queensland LTA – Brisbane 

Domain Tennis Centre – Hobart 

PLUS 
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PRESIDENTõS 
REPORT 
 

We are now well into the New Year and all activities have re-started 

after the Christmas and New Year break. 

Summer Pennants is now in full swing again and a full report has 

been provided by Dave Chenik and the team Captains in this issue. 

We can also report on the successful appointment of a Heritage 

Officer to the Committee and we report on what her tasks are going 

to be in this important area. 

Our new website is being progressively improved and updated and 

many of the social and newsworthy events happening around the 

club are being reported on it. 

The newly formed Membership, Recruitment, Fundraising and 

Sponsorship Sub-Committee has been very active in recruiting 

members to its ranks and has achieved some noteworthy results on 

a number of fronts. See inside for further details. 

We also welcome Acton Central Real Estate in Subiaco as a new club 

sponsor. Discussions with Acton Central have been progressing for 

over a year and we are pleased to see the culmination of the efforts 

of a lot of people in bringing this relationship to fruition. 

This year, we have scheduled the Club Championships to fall into a 

more suitable time slot following the completion of Summer 

Pennants and the Easter Tournament. The format will also be slightly 

different, with all doubles being played on the first weekend and all 

singles on the second. The championships will be followed up with a 

Presentation evening on the Saturday 16th April. Members should 

put these dates into their diaries. 

Our grass courts have always been a challenge to us and this year is 

no exception. With sometimes unpredictable weather conditions 

and heavy court usage, the Groundsman is constantly being 

challenged to produce courts to the standards that we require. 

Different watering regimes and systematic court closures are being 

trialled whilst the club is working closely with the Groundsman. 

Gerry Hofmann 

President  

DIARY 
DATES 
for 2016 

18th March 

Corporate Tennis event 

(See Website for details) 

26th-28th March 

Easter Tournament 

2nd- 3rd &  9th - 10th April 

Club Championships 

Saturday 

16th April 

Pennants & Club Championships 

Presentation Evening 

Saturday 

18th June 

Past Presidents’ Dinner 

Wednesday 

21st September 

AGM 

Saturday 

15th October 

Opening Day 

Friday 

2nd December 

President’s Cocktail Party 

 

 2016 
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ᴅ THE COMMITTEE 

We are pleased to report that Sacha DeVelle has joined the Committee in the role of Heritage Officer. This 

is an important position in that the club is committed to “Preserving its past” for the benefit of future 

generations.  

Sacha’s initial task is to establish the protocols for 

working with the State Library to record and digitise 

our most noteworthy historical photos to ensure that 

we have backup copies of all rare and historical events. 

Eventually, our aim will be to have digital copies of all 

historical photos. 

Sacha will also liaise with Lindsay Cox to build up a 

database of knowledge of the club’s history post the 

McGibbon Years with a view to being able to produce a 

sequel to the book in the form of a modern marketing 

and promotion booklet. 

We also report that Immediate Past President, Barry 

Nazer, has decided to step down from the Committee. 

Barry will continue with his successful past efforts to 

manage the draw for the Easter Tournament and to be 

on call for input on advice based on his past experience. We sincerely thank Barry for his past contributions 

to the club. 

 

ᴅ NEW MEMBERS 

We are pleased to welcome the following new members to the club : 

 

¶ Patrick Donovan 

¶ Charles Clixby 

¶ Nicholas Shields 

¶ Patrick Shields 

¶ Patricio Prieto 

¶ Emma Hammond  

¶ Robert Vorbach 

¶ Oksana Hernandes 

On behalf of the Committee and all members, welcome to RKPTC and we trust that you will enjoy 

your membership of the club. 

 

 

Our Sub-Committee Structure 

¶ Tennis Operations : 

Tim Wilkinson, Michael Naylor 

¶ House & Grounds : 

Ric O’Donnell, Tim Wilkinson, Mac 

McDonald, 

¶ Membership, Recruitment, Fundraising & 

Sponsorship : 

Mike Taylor, Laurie Barnes. Michael Naylor 

¶ Corporate & Planning :  

Gerry Hofmann, Laurie Eastwood 

¶ Heritage : Sacha DeVelle, Gerry Hofmann, 

Laurie Eastwood 

 

COMMITTEE NEWS  
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The following report was contributed by Pennant Co-

ordinator, Dave Chenik and individual team captains : 

 

It was quite a tumultuous start to the season, with Tennis 

West introducing their new website and league 

management system. Add in two washout days and 

multiple changes to divisions, and it wasn’t always smooth 

sailing. The important thing however is that incredible 

tennis is being played, we have strong teams in men’s and 

women’s leagues and a beautiful setting to play in.  

Thank you to all the Captains for your efforts and patience this season. Here’s a wrap up of the 

teams so far. 

 

Men’s Monday night Fast 4 format (Dave Chenik) 

Started off with a bang, a little fizzle out in the last few matches, but good competitive tennis all 

round. Definitely in the hunt for a few more wins. 

 

Tuesday Mixed – Division 1 and 2 (Bob Stevenson) 

With our captain of both teams out injured for the first half, it’s been tough tennis, but holding in 

for semi-finals contention for both  

 

Ladies over 55 Grass court Wednesday (Rosemary Tomkinson) 

Unfortunately we have won only one match, against North Beach. Tennis has been enjoyable but 

would be better if we could win occasionally. We consulted the coach Ryan Maxwell who advised 

more drills and a good warm up prior to the match. Hopefully we shall do better in the second 

round. Apart from the initial difficulties in submitting results, all is now going smoothly. 

 

Wednesday night Men’s Doubles Division 1 (Sean Lim) 

After taking out 1st Division last season, this year is proving a little more difficult, but still in good 

contention, currently sitting in third place 

 

Ladies Thursday night Division 1 (Tracey Hondros) 

Our Thursday Division 1 Ladies team is currently sitting in second place.  We will be playing top 

team Cottesloe next, hopefully we will come home with a win. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiXr7a7qN3KAhUjn6YKHVwFBUIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.fotosearch.com/UNN714/u11278752/&psig=AFQjCNFfQOM9heh5JyosE5JIPg7bQ3KuTQ&ust=1454648011502552
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Ladies Thursday night Division 9 (Kaye Maskiell) 

The ladies Thursday night division 9 have had no success on the tennis courts in the first part of 

the season but we have had some great games, delightful opponents and magnificent suppers and 

we are hoping for a little more on court success in the forthcoming matches to complete the 

season on a positive note.    

 

Ladies Saturday Open Division 1 (Kim Kain/Ted Reiss) 

It has been a disappointing season following the winning success of the team in the winter. We 

have been unable to recover from the loss of three key players, and despite having a playing list of 

8, found it very difficult to field competitive teams each round. It is clear that we need more focus 

on recruitment for forthcoming seasons. Hopefully the remaining four rounds will lead to some 

momentum. 

 

Ladies Saturday Open Division 4 (Sacha DeVelle) 

The Ladies Division 4 team had a rocky start without a Captain and a core team of players each 

week. Sacha DeVelle took on the Captaincy role in mid December and since then we have 

developed a core team across a number of players. Thank you to Kerry, Jane, Barb, Tracey and Sue 

who have all filled in for Division 4 on a regular basis – it is much appreciated. For the above 

reasons, that also include a bye, a forfeit and 2 washouts , we are currently sitting on the lower half 

of the ladder. The positive is that we have 2 reserves (new to pennants) who are keen to play for us 

now and in the future.  

 

Men’s Saturday Open Division 1 (Ryan Maxfield) 

The men's division 1 team are currently sitting at 5th in the ladder, we have had a reasonable first 

leg of the season and with the full team returning for the second half of the season I am fully 

confident we will make the finals! So please come and support the guys and see some quality 

tennis!!!!!  

 

Men’s Saturday Open Division 14 Team (Nick Day) 

Barbecue KeBaz, Laurie Barnstorming, Prince Andrew, Simon no Knees, Timothy too- tall Wilkinson, 

Owen the Hungas, Scotty de Burgler, and Nick any Day have put in a stellar start to the season. The 

team has exceeded all expectations and reaped the best start to their season in 4 years. The pace 

of their revival is expected to continue and it is hoped that there may be a chance of a finals berth 

as long as the sticky tape holding De Burglar together can last. Congrats to the team and keep up 

the good work! 

 

Men’s Saturday Open Division 12 (Dave Graham) 

With a new captain (Dave Graham) taking over after many seasons from Carl Somers, the team is in 

the bottom half but only one win off being in the top four. Sorrento are the club to beat here, with 

them holding first and second on the ladder currently. 
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Men’s Saturday Open Division 11 (Darryl Daisley) 

It’s been a tough half of the season so far, not helped by the two washouts, but it’s incredibly tight 

in the ladder, and definitely still in finals contention. Facing a few of the lower ranked teams in the 

next couple of weeks which should give them a chance to climb a bit. 

 

Men’s Saturday Open Division 15 (Bruno Camarri) 

Comfortably in third place with a definite chance to climb to second for a home semi before the 

season is out. Very enjoyable tennis from all. 

 

Men’s Saturday Open Division 4 (Mike Naylor) 

Neck and Neck for fifth position, but with some hefty work to get up into finals consideration, they 

have not been helped by injuries to some key players, but looking forward to a good second half. 

 

Men’s Sunday Seniors Division 3 (John Chappell) 

After a competitively close first half of the season we are sitting in 4th spot a game clear of the 5th 

team and in a tight group of 3 evenly matched clubs. If we maintain the effort we should make the 

finals and have sufficient firepower to give any of the other finalists a tough fight. Everyone has 

contributed and enjoyed some pretty good tennis, no team is a pushover, no team is unbeatable 

and nothing can be taken for granted. We have had several 7/5 wins and losses and look forward 

to the rest of the season with confidence. We have a l0 man team and have shared the games 

around rarely playing only our top 4 players, so injuries aside we should be able to lift in the finals 

and hopefully pull off another trophy. 

 

Men’s Sunday Seniors Division 2 (Richard Yorg) 

Dominating their league this year, sitting very comfortably in second spot, and with a washout 

against the top team, will be exciting to see if they can take top spot with a win against Blue Gum 

in two weeks. 

 

Sunday Morning Juniors (Ryan Maxfield) 

Our juniors team has been super enthusiastic and is growing in size week by week. Currently 

sitting around mid-table, hopefully will have at least two teams next season. 

 

 

ᴅ CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 

The Club Championships this year will be held over two weekends – 2nd, 3rd April and 9th, 10th April. 

This year, the format will be that all doubles events will be played on the first weekend and all 

singles on the second weekend. 

A Pennant gathering and Presentation Evening is planned to be held on Saturday 16 April 2016. 

Further details will be emailed to members when entries open. 
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HOUSE & GROUNDS 
 

 

 

ᴅ HOUSE & GROUNDS 

Members will have noted the improvement in the courts recently. Although this is to be 

applauded, the improvement is only superficial. The grass is still very thin, and the watering is still 

somewhat "ad-hoc" due to the deficiencies in the reticulation system. 

This is causing some thin patches in the grass, especially where the wear is greatest. The 

Groundsman is rotating courts to try to alleviate this problem, and we ask Members to be patient. 

This leads to the on-going problem of Members putting up nets on "resting" courts. This may be 

because Members think that if the net is there then the groundsman has perhaps just been too 

busy to put it up. This is not so. The Groundsman rests courts by leaving the net down. This saves 

him from having to cart the net to the shed each time he wishes to rest a court. 

 It would be appreciated if Members would not play on courts which do not have the net up. 

If the net is down, that means the court is being 

                                            rested and members should not play on it 

 

ᴅ FAST 4 SOCIAL AFTERNOON 

A trial Fast 4 Social Afternoon was held on Saturday 23rd January with all social and Pennant 

players invited to participate. Apart from players regularly forgetting about playing on after service 

let-cords, the general consensus was that the Fast 4 Format had been well received.  Feedback 

received was that the next event should be run as a competition.   

ᴅ MEMBERSHIP, RECRUITMENT, FUNDRAISING & SPONSORSHIP SUB-COMMITTEE 

Under the guidance of Michael Taylor, Michael Naylor and Laurie Barnes, the MRF&S Sub-

Committee has been very active over recent months. The Sub-Committee is pleased to announce 

that Kim Kain, Stacey Holmnas, Mareena Weston and Michael Morrisey have been co-opted onto 

the Sub-Committee to assist with their various tasks. The Sub-Committee is planning to hold a 

Corporate Day on 18th March to raise funds. The function will consist of a round robin tennis 

competition followed by refreshments. Further details will be sent out to members shortly. 

A key milestone was recently achieved with the Sub-Committee finalising a sponsorship 

agreement with Acton Central Real Estate of Subiaco to become club sponsors. We welcome Acton 

and look forward to further agreements with other sponsors coming to fruition. 

The Sub-Committee is also working closely with Next Gen and Ryan Maxfield to see how best to 

be able to promote Juniors.  
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EASTER TOURNAMENT  

 

ᴅ EASTER TOURNAMENT 

The annual Easter tournament is just around the corner 

and all members are encouraged to participate together 

with friends and families. The tournament is open to all 

players, whether members of RKPTC or not. 

The tournament, based on a round robin format, will start 

on Easter Saturday and conclude on Monday afternoon / 

evening 

There will also be a host of social activities, including drinks 

and cheese platters after tennis on Saturday evening, a 

casual and fun dinner dance with a DJ and dancing on 

Sunday night and a presentation ceremony plus 

complimentary pizzas on Monday afternoon/evening. 

There will also be three major lucky draw prizes with a total 

value of $1,750. To be eligible for the major lucky draw 

prizes participants must have played in the tournament 

and be present at the draw during Monday evening’s presentation event.  

See further details on the club’s website http://royalkingsparktennisclub.com.au/ 

All bookings for tennis entries and social events can be made on http://www.trybooking.com/7156 

 

ᴅ NEW CLUB SPONSOR 

We are pleased to announce a sponsorship agreement between the club and Acton Central Real 

Estate in Subiaco. The initial term of 6 months will see Acton Central supporting the club financially 

and members are asked to support Acton Central in Subiaco if they have any real estate 

requirements. 

The contact person at Acton Central is Peter Beckton or Boyd Fraser on (telephone) 9381-5566, or 

visit their office at 1 Hay Street, Subiaco 6008 or email them on central@acton.com.au 

 

 

 

  

http://royalkingsparktennisclub.com.au/
http://www.trybooking.com/7156
mailto:central@acton.com.au
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Platinum Sports is excited about the 2016 Pennants season and in support would like to extend RKPTC 

members an offer to trial demo racquets. 

NEW & EXCLUSIVE: 

Club hats are available for purchase in store.  As they have been received well we suggest you get in quickly 

to avoid missing out.  

SPONSOR UPDATE: 

We would like to introduce SERGIO TACCHINI Apparel as a new sponsor. 

 

 

 

Elite Junior players Tatum Wolmarans and Connor Enslin will be supplied with apparel to wear in 

tournament and training sessions.  

Super coach Ryan Maxfield will also be sponsored and supplied with the same product as the junior players. 

Merchandise is now available for purchase in store. 

Platinum Sports is also now online  - see the link below or come in and talk to Hugo. 

  

 

 

 

 


